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I. IN ATTENDANCE: Matt Helbig, Kathy Paulsen, Scott Stream, Steve Ostrowski, Parks and Recreation Director Kyle Henke, and Parks Superintendent Curt Carron. Meeting started at 4:06 PM 
II. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. None
III. NEW BUSINESS
a. Establish Budget Calendar – The budget packet will be distributed to the remainder of the Park Board at the January 24, 2022 monthly meeting.  The public hearing on the budget will be held February 28 and passage of the budget will be scheduled for March 21. Motion to agree to this timeline made by Kathy, second by Steve. Motion passed. 
b. Review of Draft Park Fund Budget for Fiscal Year 2022-23 – The draft of the 2022-23 Park Fund budget was reviewed.  Increases for salary, health insurance and worker’s compensation premiums are included. Capital projects are being monitored closely to ensure the fund balance ends the year between the 2/3 and ¾ balance requirement adopted by the Park Board.  Questions related to the revenue sources related to property tax and ½ cent sales tax were asked by Matt H. and Kathy P. Kyle informed the committee the Finance Director, Sandra Stephens, and Kyle will be looking closely and the provisions of the original Bill that allowed city council to reduce the property tax and increase the amount coming from the sales tax, to determine if an increase in property tax were considered, would the sales tax funding need to be reduced. Curt added that an amount between $1k and $5k would be added to the small capital line item for the draft that is presented to the full Park Board. A motion to present the draft budget to the Park Board with minor edits was made by Matt H. with a second by Kathy P. Motion passed.  
c. Review of Draft Park Fund Five Year Capital Plan – Projects, totaling $193,000 in value are being considered.  Matt suggested staff determine the value of vehhicles that will be replaced. The value could be higher than what is expeted.  Kyle will check with director of Fleet Services for a better valuation. Scott asked if the street dept. would be assisting with the cost of repaving the driving lanes on rifle range road. Kyle said he would speak further with the director of engineering dept. A motion to approve the draft capital budget to be presented to the Park Board was made by Matt H. Second by Kathy P. Motion Passed.
Meeting Adjourned at 5:01 P.M.
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